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CONSULTATIONS WITH ECUADOR
Communication from Ecuador


The following communication, dated 9 October 2009, is being circulated at the request of the delegation of Ecuador.

Report by Ecuador

Balance‑of‑Payments Committee

World Trade Organization

6 October 2009


Pursuant to the commitments undertaken by Ecuador during the consultations held within the framework of Balance‑of‑Payments Committee meetings of 22 and 24 April 2009 and 2 and 3 June 2009, as set out in the conclusions of the Committee Report contained in WT/BOP/R/91 of 11 June 2009, attached please find the periodic report corresponding to the Committee meetings of October 2009, in accordance with Article XVIII:B 12(b) of the GATT 1994 and paragraph 7 of the Understanding on the Balance of Payments Provisions of the GATT 1994.


On 15 September of this year, Ecuador submitted a report in which, among other things, it stated that it had complied early with the commitments it assumed within the Committee, and among those commitments it highlighted the replacement of all quantitative restrictions with price‑based measures.


Ecuador's remaining commitments boil down to two points.  Firstly, to conduct ongoing monitoring for any positive short‑term developments in its balance‑of‑payments position with a view to loosening the restrictions imposed and to inform the Committee of any steps that may have been taken to that end.  Secondly, to confirm that it intends to lift the restrictions on 22 January 2010, as originally proposed.


As the last report was examined by the Committee only three weeks ago, all Ecuador can do for the moment in submitting this new report is to note that its balance‑of‑payments position has not changed significantly thus far.  However, the Government of Ecuador is continuing to monitor the development of its balance of payments, and if it should consider that an acceptable level of equilibrium has been reached and there is evidence that the world economic crisis factors affecting the balance are stable, it will so notify the members of the Committee.


It should be stressed that the information provided by the International Monetary Fund at the Committee meeting of 25 September confirm what Ecuador has said, namely that in spite of a recovery of oil prices, its fiscal balance is expected to show a deficit for 2009‑2010.  Among the reasons already known to the Committee, this is the main reason why the IMF has concluded that Ecuador's external account forecasts have not changed significantly since the Committee's consultations last April.


With this report, Ecuador will have complied with its commitment to submit two reports to the Committee before the expiry of the established period for the application of the restrictions.  However, Ecuador remains at the disposal of WTO Members for any additional consultations on this subject.
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